BIBLIOGRAPHY FOR THESIS ON THE RIGHT REVEREND MONSIGNOR ANDREW ARNOLD LAMBING, Priest-Historian

Sister Miriam Fidelis Guinagh, S.C.

I. ORIGINAL SOURCES:

A. Manuscript Material

- Minute Book of the Historical Society of Western Pennsylvania. Contains Minutes taken by Monsignor Lambing while secretary of the organization 1888-1892. The Society has also miscellaneous memoranda, correspondence, and addresses.
- Original notebook of the secretary, Jennie Lambing, contains some Minutes in Monsignor Lambing's handwriting. This notebook is in possession of Sister Mary Dorcas Smith of Seton Hill College, Greensburg, Pennsylvania.

B. Public Documents

- Acta Apostolicae Sedis, Commentarium, Officiale Annus VII (Die 8 Februarii 1915)
- 2. Letter of His Holiness Pope Leo XIII (tr. Rome: August 18, 1883)

C. Published Works of Monsignor Andrew Arnold Lambing

- Magazines, Journals, Pamphlets, Historical and Religious Works:
 - Brief Sketch of St. James' Roman Catholic Church, Wilkinsburg, Pennsylvania (Pittsburgh, 1911)
 - Céleron's Journal, document tr., Historical Researches in Western Pennsylvania, Principally Catholic (Pittsburgh, 1885)
 - Come Holy Ghost (St. Louis: B. Herder, 1901)
 - Foundation Stones of a Great Diocese, Vol. I, 1749-1860 (Pittsburgh: Republic Banknote Co., 1914
 - Fountain of Living Water (New York: Frederick Pustet and Company, 1907)
 - A History of the Catholic Church in the Dioceses of Pittsburg and Allegheny (New York: Benziger Brothers, 1880)
 - The Immaculate Conception (New York: Benziger Brothers, 1904)
 - Mary's First Shrine in the Wilderness (Pittsburgh, 1882)
 - Masses for the Dead and Motives for Having them Celebrated (pamphlet, 1881)
 - Michael Lambing and Anne Shields-Lambing (Pittsburgh: Fahey and Co., 1896)
 - Mixed Marriages, Their Origin and Results (Notre Dame, Indiana: Ave Maria Press, 1873)
 - The Orphan's Friend (New York: Sadlier and Co., 1875)
 - Register of the Baptisms and Interments which took Place at Fort Duquesne, during the Years 1753, 1754, 1755, and 1756 (New York: Manhattan Island, From the Cramoisy Press of John Gilmary Shea, trans.), Historical Researches in Western Pennsylvania, Principally Catholic (1884)
 - Sacramentals of the Catholic Church (New York: Benziger Brothers, 1892)



Sister Miriam Fidelis Guinagh
Source: Sisters of Charity of Seton Hill Archives

- A Series of Plain Sermons on Mixed Marriages (New Jersey: A. Wirth, 1882)
- The Sunday School Teacher's Manual (1877)
- Two Historical Essays (Pittsburgh: Press of St. Joseph's Protectory, 1898)

2. Autobiographical:

- Rt. Rev. Mgr. Andrew Arnold Lambing, LL.D. To have been inserted at the beginning of Vol. II of the Foundation Stones of a Great Diocese which was never published. (Privately printed)
- 3. General Works in which he contributed the early history of Western Pennsylvania:
 - Allegheny County: Its Early History and Subsequent Development, from the earliest period till 1790, Part I (Pittsburgh: Snowden and Peterson Publishers, 1888)
 - A Century and a Half of Pittsburgh and Her People, 4 Vol., John Newton Boucher (ed.) (New York: The Lewis Publishing Company, 1908)
 - Century Cyclopedia of History and Biography of Pennsylvania, 2 Vol., George Irving Reed (ed.) (Chicago: The Century Publishing and Engraving Company, 1904)
 - History of Allegheny County, Pennsylvania (Chicago: A. Warner and Company, Publishers, 1889)
 - Standard History of Pittsburgh, Erasmus Wilson (ed.) (Chicago: H. R Cornell and Company, 1898)

Periodicals:

- American Ecclesiastical Review, a monthly journal, founded in 1883. Contains original writings that were later revised and published in separate volumes.
- Ave Maria (Notre Dame, Indiana), a weekly magazine, founded in 1865. Contributed articles for over twenty
 years.
- Historical Researches in Western Pennsylvania, Principally Catholic, a quarterly magazine founded by Monsignor Andrew
 A. Lambing in 1884. Changed to Catholic Historical Researches in July, 1885. The name changed again to American
 Catholic Historical Researches when purchased by Martin I. J. Griffin of Philadelphia in October 1886. The publication merged with the Records of the American Catholic Historical Society in 1913.
- The Pittsburgh Catholic, a weekly, the official newspaper of the Diocese of Pittsburgh Pennsylvania, founded in 1844. Wrote many editorials for the paper.

II. SECONDARY SOURCES:

A. Special Accounts:

- 1. Boyle, Sister Mary Electa, *Mother Seton's Sisters of Charity in Western Pennsylvania* (Greensburg, Pa.: Sisters of Charity Seton Hill, 1946)
- 2. Baldwin, Leland D., Pittsburgh, The Story of a City (Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press, 1937)
- 3. Boucher, John N. (ed.), A Century and a Half of Pittsburgh and Her People (New York: The Lewis Publishing Company, 1908)
- 4. Book of Prominent Pennsylvanians (Pittsburgh: Leader Publishing Company, 1913)
- 5. Book of the Writers (Pittsburgh: Writers' Club of Pittsburgh, 1897)
- 6. Campbell, The Reverend Paul E., *Catholic Pittsburgh's One Hundred Years* (Chicago: Loyola University Press, 1943). A Symposium prepared by the Catholic Historical Society of Western Pennsylvania in commemoration of the one hundredth anniversary of the establishment of the Diocese of Pittsburgh.
- 7. Ellis, The Reverend John Tracy, A Select Bibliography of the History of the Catholic Church in the United States (New York: The Declan X. McMullen Company, 1947)
- 8. Fink, Leo Gregory, Old Jesuit Trails in Penn's Forest (New York: Paulist Press, 1936)
- 9. Fleming, George Thornton, History of Pittsburgh and Environs (New York: The American Historical Society, 1922)
- 10. Reed, George Irving (ed.), Century Cyclopedia of History and Biography of Pennsylvania (Chicago: The Century Publishing and Engraving Company, 1904)
- 11. Shuster, George N., "Andrew A. Lambing" in *Dictionary of American Biography* (New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1933)
- 12. Smith, Percy F. (ed.), Notable Men of Pittsburgh and Vicinity (Pittsburgh: Pittsburgh Printing Co., 1901)
- 13. Souvenir Book of the Centennial Celebration of St. Patrick's Church, Sugar Creek, Pa. (1906)
- 14. Wilson, Erasmus (ed.), Standard History of Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania (Chicago: H.R. Cornell and Company, 1898)

- B. Articles in Periodicals:
- Anonymous, "The Story of a Failure: The Ohio Valley Catholic Historical Society" in The Catholic Historical Review I
 (1915)
- 2. Bonsall, Marian, "An Imperishable Gift to Pittsburgh" in The Pittsburgh Catholic (February 28, 1935)
- 3. Brennan, The Reverend Vincent P., "Msgr. Andrew Arnold Lambing" in The Pittsburgh Catholic (July 27, 1944)
- 4. Coakley, The Reverend Doctor Thomas F., "Right Reverend Andrew Arnold Lambing in *Historical Records and Studies* (New York: United States Catholic Historical Society, 1922)
- 5. Griffin, Martin I. J., "The University's Historical Chair" in American Catholic Historical Researches (July 1904)
- 6. Guilday, The Reverend Doctor Peter, "Lambing, Historian of Pittsburgh" in America (December 16, 1933)
- 7. ______, "Report of the Secretary" at the Fourteenth Annual Meeting of the American Catholic Historical Association, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, December 28 and 29, 1933 in *The Catholic Historical Review* XX (1934-1935)
- 8. Halbrook, Franklin F., "Our Historical Society" in Western Pennsylvania Historical Magazine XXI (1938)
- 9. Holland, Doctor William J., "Andrew Arnold Lambing" in Annals of the Carnegie Museum (Pittsburgh, 1919)
- 10. O'Connor, Elizabeth, "The History of a Historian's People" in The Pittsburgh Catholic (February 27, 1941).
- 11. Records of the American Catholic Historical Society of Philadelphia I (1887), III (1891), IX (1898), VI (1915)
- C. Special Accounts in Newspapers:

The Pittsburgh Catholic (January 2, 1919)

The Pittsburgh Chronicle Telegraph (December 24, 1918)

The Pittsburgh Leader (December 24, 1918)

The Pittsburgh Post (July 30, 1905)

The Pittsburgh Press (December 24, 1918)

The Pittsburgh Sun-Telegraph (July 27, 1937)

- D. Works which included Monsignor Lambing's writings in bibliographies and source material:
- 1. Buck, Solon J. and Elizabeth, *The Planting of Civilization in Western Pennsylvania* (Pittsburgh: University of Pittsburgh Press, 1939)
- 2. Fellner, The Very Reverend Felix, O.S.B., *Phases of Catholicity in Western Pennsylvania During the Eighteenth Century* (Latrobe, PA: Archabbey Press, 1942)
- 3. The Jesuit Relations and Allied Documents: Travels and Explorations of the Jesuit Missionaries in New France, 1610-1791 (Cleveland: The Burrows Brothers Co., 1901)
- 4. Kelly, George E. (ed.), Allegheny County, A Sesqui-Centennial Review 1788-1938 (Pittsburgh: Allegheny County Sesqui-Centennial Committee, 1938)
- 5. Maynard, Theodore, The Story of American Catholicism (New York: Macmillan Co., 1941)
- 6. Montgomery, Thomas Lynch (ed.), Report of the Commission to Locate the Site of the Frontier Forts of Pennsylvania, Vol. 2 (Harrisburg: Wm. Stanley Ray, State Printer, 1916)
- 7. The Guide to Catholic Literature (Detroit: Walter Romig & Co., 1940)
- 8. The Catholic Encyclopedia XII (New York: Encyclopedia Press, 1913)